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REPORT ON VISIT TO IRAQ 

1-4 January 2013 

Robert G. Torricelli 

Steven M. Schneebaum 

1-The two of us visited Iraq from 1 through 4 January 2013.  As planned, the agenda for the trip was to 

include the following elements: identifying, interviewing, and retaining Iraqi counsel to advise on Iraqi 

law issues; liaison with senior staff of UNAMI; meeting with Iraqi Government officials to discuss 

resolution of outstanding issues, most notably including the demand for compensation for all property 

(moveable and immoveable) of the MEK left behind at Camp Ashraf; and visits to the residents of Camps 

Liberty and Ashraf. 

2-The trip turned out rather differently from what had been expected.  No Iraqi Government agent 

would meet with us, and we were denied permission to visit Camp Ashraf or Camp Liberty.  Our meeting 

with the people of Camp Liberty was conducted off-site, and attendance was limited to seven 

designated representatives of the residents. 

3-Still, it was and remains our conclusion that it was the right decision to proceed with the trip, even if 

we had to travel over New Year’s Eve, to demonstrate our and the residents’ desire to reach a fair 

solution.   

I.  Interactions with UNAMI 

4-The Special Representative of the Secretary General, Martin Kobler, was on home leave during our 

visit.  We were attended to by his deputy, Ambassador Gyorgy Busztin, and two staff officers, 

Mohammad Al-Najjar and Marija Ignjatovic. 

5-On a personal level, we were deeply impressed by the competence and professionalism of the UNAMI 

personnel, including the security officials responsible for keeping us safe.  
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